2/27/2017 SCBAA Meeting Minutes – SCB Gym

Attendance: Mike Murray, Josh Toal, Matt Heischmidt, John Wolf, Matt Maher, Jim Doughty, Nick                           Hester, Eric Gray, Katie Nikodym, Chris Williams, TJ Slattery, Ivonne Livingston, Sunny Kaushik
Guest: Mike Orrico
[bookmark: _GoBack]Opening Prayer: Mike Murray
Old Business: N/A
New Business: 
· Track (Chris): 35 kids have registered for the season, which has created the need for additional coaches. First practice will be held on March 26th and the first meet on May 6th.  Shirts will be ordered this Friday.

· CYC Report (Matt Maher): The district is in the process of revising the by-laws.  Matt will review the changes so far and provide an update.  The district is also looking for a new soccer chair-person if anyone is interested.  Matt also shared information regarding a new uniform company (Winning Streak) who has a good reputation for customer service.   No decision has been made between them and Johnny Mac’s.  The St. Louis Cardinals will be holding a CYC night at the park on June 14th.  Matt will provide more details as the game approaches.

· Golf (Matt Heischmidt): 38 kids have registered for the season, which will start in approximately 3 weeks.  Shirts are being ordered and they are $15 each.  The kids will have 4 practice sessions prior to the start of league play.

· Chess (Sunny Kaushik): The kindergarten – second grade won their division and were rewarded with a plaque.  7 out of the 11 participants qualified for the championships, which will take place in approximately two weeks.  This will end a successful season.

· Pre-K Bball (John Wolf): Nothing new to report.  There are two weeks remaining in the season and everything is going well.

· Registrations (Jim Doughty): Nothing new to report.  Jim is continuing to improve the registration process and hopes to be complete before transitioning to his replacement.

· Soccer (Eric Gray): Eric stressed the need for registration to close prior to the end of school so people don’t forget.  New uniforms for all players was also discussed.  Eric is expecting anywhere from 280-300 players to register.

· Volleyball (Katie Nikodym): Nothing to report.

· Concession Stand (Ivonne Livingston): The 7th grade tournament was very successful.  Only concern was parent participation.  The same parents continue to volunteer, but need more help.  The concession stand was forced to close during one game due to the lack of volunteers.

· Basketball (Nick Hester): The season has approximately two weeks left and has been successful thus far.  Having a court “marshal” at the 7th grade tournament helped keep the games under control.  Nick is still seeking payment from Emanuel for the tournament, but is not concerned. There was a long discussion regarding the bi-laws as they pertain to flagrant/technical fouls.

***Golf Tournament Update: Due to the fire at Bogey Hills, it appears the golf tournament will be moving to Old Hickory.  No decision has been made for future tournaments.
***TJ Slattery proposed a fundraising event at Oktoberfest, St. Charles.  TJ was able to secure a beer booth at the event.  Partial proceeds and tips will be given to the school.  A small committee will decide how to distribute the funds.  Parents will be needed to work the booth, and a minimal amount of money will be needed for start-up costs.
***Secretary will update the SCBAA website to reflect association personnel changes.
Closing Prayer: Mike
Next Meeting: March 27, 2017.
